

We are called to Jesus Christ through the Gospel. In response to this call, we gather to worship, embrace each other in love and reach out to the world

January 5, 2021

Lutheran Church of the Resurrection Endowment Fund Board of Directors 322 Ohio St. Racine, WI 53405

Dear Lutheran Church of the Resurrection Endowment Fund Board of Directors,

Truly I say to you, as you did it to one of these, you did it to me. Matthew 25:40

For I was hungry and you gave me something to eat;
I was thirsty and you gave me something to drink. Matthew 25:35

Jesus' message to us could not be clearer; we are to minister to those in need. Hunger and food insecurity continues to be a serious problem in our community, so your Endowment Fund's check for \$1000.00 in support of the food pantry at Holy Communion Lutheran Church is a real blessing.

During the COVID-19 pandemic we have developed a plan to continue serving those in need, following our state guidelines and developing our own protocols for the safety of our clients and our volunteers. Clients are not allowed in the building, so registration is completed through a car window and we incorporated a drive-up, touchless pick-up. We have learned to enunciate and speak loudly to be understood through our masks, and have learned to read eyes. One thing that has not changed is our great appreciation for the support of our dedicated volunteers and organizations like yours that make our ministry possible.

Thank you so much for your support. Your monetary donation is greatly appreciated, and truly a reason to praise God for his blessings.

Yours in Christ,

Sharon Wilczynski Food Pantry Director

Thawn Wileyynoh